News from the…

Bethesda Rehabilitation Ministry of Anshan, China

April, 2007

My America Trip
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From April 11th to 26th, I visited the West Coast of the United States. I was very honored to be invited to give a short speech at the Grand Opening of the International Disability Center of Joni and Friends (JAF), to share my rebirth story and our work with JAF to serve the disabled in Anshan. As the Affiliate Partner of JAF, Bethesda’s work in Anshan is helped greatly through our connection with Joni and Friends. We are very happy to see the opening of the new building and congratulate JAF on this milestone of opening this new International Disability Center, for we are convinced that more and more disabled people throughout the world will experience the Great LOVE through their wonderful work. 
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It was a fruitful trip, for I had opportunity to know some new friends and meet my “old” friends in Agoura Hills, where the new Center located. Dear friends in JAF were very warm and made our stay there comfortable.  We explored and discussed the way that we might work together in Anshan. Joni and Friends already started its “Wheels for the World” program in my city. In the near future, we hope to expand our work with Joni and Friends in other aspects, like organizing Family Retreat. Uncle Jim is a special friend I met there. He drove from San Francisco to see me, and we discussed some details of our plan to start something new in Anshan. It was very eciting!
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I am really grateful that the trip gave me an oportunity to meet Joni again. It is always a blessing to see her smile and hear her voice. In my heart, Joni is a living model and a mentor for my spiritual growth. She is my inspiration when I face my wheelchair in my daily life! But the most excited moment was that when I saw my dear friend Dr. John Aldis. He took a five-hour flight from the East Coast to meet me and see my speaking at the Grand Opening. Seeing Joni and John talking there, my thought was brought back to those days in the past ten years. Both of them play very important role in my life after my diving accident. Together with other friends, they keep giving me tremendous love, support, and encouragement. Now, maybe I can tell them that I already “stand up” in my wheelchair.
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An Inspiration for Us

Our dear friend Fran Strong is from Buffalo near New York. He is a retired man and leads a frugal life on his farm with his wife, but he really has a great heart for China. In the past several year, he has been to many places in China to bring LOVE and HOPE to those poor and disabled. He has been in Anshan three times. I am very happy to meet him again when I came back from the United States. He joined us with our home visit and is a great inspiration for those poor disabled and the volunteers of Bethesda.
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Mom’s Book Publised….
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With the help and prayers of many friends, my mom’s book is finally published. The title of the book is “Grace in Wheelchair”. 《轮椅上的恩典》 It tells the story of her life after my accident, and the things happened after that from her perspective. The publisher is Christian Communication, Canada. We hope to give our thanks to all friends who have helped with the publication of the book. 

The book is available in Hong Kong, Taiwan, the United States, Canada, Singapore, and Malaysia.
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The talk reminded me a lot…
